St Andrew’s Methodist Primary School
Executive Headteacher’s Newsletter 
Summer Update 2016

[image: image1.wmf]
SUMMER FAIR
This year’s Summer Fair is on Saturday 25th June. Thank you to those who have already sent in contributions for the stalls. Keep the goodies coming in and keep your fingers crossed for a lovely, hot, sunny day! If any parents/carers are able to offer help at the fair, please speak to Mrs Shepley in the school office.

STAFFING

I am delighted to share the happy news of the safe arrival of Mrs Fortune’s beautiful baby girl, Kate. We can’t wait for her to come into school for cuddles!
The end of the summer term will be somewhat sad and emotional time for us, as we say good bye to one of our long standing members of staff. Mrs Daniels, who has taught at St Andrew’s for fifteen years, is moving away to start a new life in the South of England, by the coast. Mrs Daniels taught Year 5 for several years, before going part time and teaching Y3 each morning. For the past three years, Mrs Daniels has worked in Upper KS2 with targetting groups of pupils, challenging, supporting and extending their learning. This has had a real impact on the progress of many children, as had her enthusiasm and subject leadership in Art. Mrs Daniels will leave a real void in our staff family and we will miss her very much. We do, however, feel very happy for her (and very jealous) that she is moving to a beautiful part of the country where we hope she and her family spend many happy and healthy years.
Mrs Hall has shared the happy news that she is expecting her first baby in October! She will commence her maternity leave at the start of the autumn term. Nursery will be taught by Miss D Smith for the school year 2016/17. 

At the end of the summer term we will say goodbye to two other members of staff. We are very proud of Miss O’Neill who, after four years at St Andrew’s, has been accepted onto a PGCE teacher training course.  We wish her lots of luck with her teaching career. Miss Burns completes her temporary contract in Reception, thank you very much to her for all her hard work.
The staffing for September reflects the above changes and is as follows;

Nursery: Miss D Smith
Reception: Miss K Storey

Year 1: Miss L Hughes
Year 2 Rainbows: Mrs Dalton
Year 2 Sunshines: Mrs Harrild/Mrs Bush
Year 3: Miss G Conway

Year 4: Mrs S Donnelly
Year 5: Miss B Jones
Year 6: Mrs E Hodgkinson

Mr Halstead will teach across school covering teachers’ PPA time. I, as you are already aware will be based full time at St Andrew’s from September and I am looking forward to this very much. Family Support Worker, Grace Thomas will only be based at St Andrew’s, working here every day except Thursday.
P.E. KITS.

Please ensure your child has their PE kit in school at all times, as there will be many outdoor sporting activities taking place this term.

Annual Reports
You will receive a detailed report from your child’s class teacher on Friday 1st July. Parents of Y6 children will be given KS2 SATs results as soon as they are available.
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Worsley Sports
The Worsley Sports’ Athletics competition was again well attended and represented by St Andrew’s children, staff and families. All the children competed fairly, giving their absolute best. Well done to all who made it through to the finals amid very strong competition.
FINAL DIARY DATES FOR SUMMER TERM 2016
	CLASS WORSHIP
	

	Thursday 23rd
June
	Y2

	8th July
	Reception

	10th June
	Y5 Puberty Talk

	13th June
	Y6 go to Lledr Hall

	21st June
	Y5 Bridgewater Hall

	25th June
	Summer Fair

	27th June
	Dogs’ Trust Assembly

	1st July
	Reports go out to Parents

	7th and 8th July
	Harrop Fold Transition Days

	23rd June
	Meeting for new Nursery Parents at 6pm

	29th June at 2pm
	Ukelele Concert for Y4 and Y5 Parents/carers

	20th June
	Meeting for new Reception Parents at 2.30pm

	11th July
	KS2 Sports’ Day

	13th July
	EYFS Sports’ Day

	14th July
	KS1 (Year 1 and 2)

	14th July
	Y6 Leavers’ Event 6.30pm

	15th July
	Junior Talent Show 

	18th  July
	Moving Up Morning

	19th July 
	School Breaks Up


And Finally..

Let’s hope the sun shines over our events and into the summer holidays!

Yours sincerely,

Mrs. A. Barker

Headteacher
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